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HRSS 2009/2011 Officers 
 

President: 

  Chuck Lawson, FSA Scot 

  1211 Wilson Ave. 

  Tullahoma, TN  37388 

  (931) 455-2925 
  president@hrsstn.org         
 

Vice President: 

  Heath Barkley 

  801 Clouddale Court 

  Smyrna, TN 37167 

  (615) 459-9139 

  heath.barkley@gmail.com     
  

Secretary: 

  Desireé F. Porter 

  101 Virginia Drive 

  Tullahoma, TN  37388 

  (931) 393-3586 

  RJsPrincess@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer: 

  Ken Stewart 

  96 Motlow Court  

  Wartrace, TN  37183 

  (931) 461-0314 

  kstewart96@charter.net   
 

Webmaster: 

  Ron Porter 

  webmaster@hrsstn.org     
 

We are on the web at ... 

   www.hrsstn.org 

From the President’s Pen 
 This issue of The Sporran marks a first, the first time 

the newsletter has been offered in electronic format. We 

had been discussing it for some time, being more up-to-

date and how many organizations have selected this 

route, as well as savings in printing and postage costs. 

We voted at the January meeting to ñgo liveò with this 

format for March. So, you are either reading this from 

the website or from your e-mail or you have the usual 

orchid paper copy in your hand. I do not have e-mail 

addresses for all of you; I know some do not have e-

mail. With or without e-mail, you continue to have a 

choice. If you prefer a hard copy, you will remain on 

the snail mail list. Please let me know your preference if 

you have not done so already.  
 I routinely use e-mail between meetings to get timely 

news out to the membership. If you havenôt been receiving 

items from me and would like to be included,  let me know 

that, too. Send your e-mail address to president@hrsstn.org  
 

Yours aye,   

Chuck 

 volume 16, issue 2...march ¼11 

Standing Committee Chairs  
 Audit                                             Howell Graham 

 By-Laws                                        Ken Stewart 

 Hospitality                                    Randal Cunningham 

 Membership                                 Fran Lawson 

 Program                                        Ron Cunningham 

 Publicity                                        Jack Burke 

 Ways and Means                          Ron Cunningham 

 Webmaster                            Ron Porter 

A 501 (c)(3) Charitable Organization  
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PQUPCOMING EVENTSMN 
 

15 March HRSS Regular Meeting 

                          7:00 P. M. at The Celtic Cup  

                          Coffee House, Tullahoma 
 

02 April Scottish Heritage   

                    Celebration 

 10:00A.M. to 4:00P.M. 

 Nashville Public Library  
 

TBA April Tartan Day on the Square 

 Murfreesboro, TN 
 

17 May HRSS Regular Meeting 

                          7:00 P. M. at The Celtic Cup  

                          Coffee House, Tullahoma 

Newsletter Behind Schedule  
On 19 February, Fran Lawson, co-editor of The 

Sporran, was standing up, helping Chuck move their 

vanôs rear seat, as she had done numerous times be-

fore. She twisted her body a certain way to see her 

feet and a ñKapowahò resounded in the air. The result 

is L4 and L5 are fractured, and she has been in tre-

mendous pain and almost totally immobilized since. 

Therefore, The Sporran is later than usual. The edi-

tors apologize for this inconvenience and report that 

Fran is recovering well, albeit slowly.   
 

Upcoming Programs 
We have some very good and interesting pro-

grams planned for the year: a demonstration by 

Ted Sheldon of his craft of creating with pewter, 

Katie Snyder with information and demonstra-

tion of Highland dancing, Kell Coulter with en-

tertainment using her voice and her harp. The 

demonstration by Ted is tentatively scheduled for 

the March meeting but is very much a ñweather 

permittingò event, so we shall see. However, a 

substitute is on the back burner if needed. Iôm 

sure everyone who can be at the meetings will 

want to be there to enjoy the upcoming programs.  
 

FUNDRAISERS 
Highlandphoto CLAN SEAT PACKAGES: A 

photo montage and album about your Clan is avail-

able from Highlandphoto. Two packages are avail-

able to members and interested persons. HRSS will 

receive commission on those orders. Please check out 

the details at www.highlandphoto.org.uk and con-

tact suebrewer@highlandphoto.org.uk for further 

order information. State your connection to HRSS. 

COOKBOOKS: These make great gifts for any 

cook, Scottish or no. Cost is $15/each or 3 or more 

$13/each. Contact Fran Lawson,  order on the web-

site, or buy at The Celtic Cup.  

DONATIONS:  HRSS is a 501(c)3 organization. A 

donation to HRSS is tax deductible and can be ear-

marked as you wish.   
 

FUTURE EVENTS: Ron Cunningham continues to 

solicit suggestions for fundraising events that could 

benefit our Society. Please contact him with any sug-

gestions you may have.  
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Membership News 
Céud Mile Fáilte to new members Lisa Trail of 

Manchester, Nicki & Vance Pituch, Viktoria, Tay-

lor, Tiffany, Vance II, Nathan, and Landon  of 

Winchester, John & Janice Tolbert of Hixson, 

Elizabeth Sutherland of Chattanooga, Paul Burns 

of Chattanooga, and Catherine Turner of Manches-

ter. Moran taing to those members who have sent 

their 2011 membership renewals; some of you still 

have not. Our membership year is 01 December to 30 

November, so it is past time for renewals. It was 

noted in the last newsletter that “If your member-

ship is not current, this newsletter is your grace 

issue and you will not receive another one until 

your dues are paid.” Due to the mailing change with 

this issue, you have been granted another grace issue. 

The membership list will not be purged until 30 

March. If all pending renewals are paid, we currently 

have 133 members. If you are reading a paper copy, 

note the expiration date on your mailing label to see 

if you are current. Our growth continues and is very 

exciting. Dues remain at $10 individual or $15 fam-

ily. Continue to invite friends and family with ties to 

or interest in Scotland to become members. Dues for 

new or renewing members can be sent to or inter-

ested parties can contact:   
 

       Fran Lawson, HRSS Membership Chair 

                      P. O. Box 1701   

                       Tullahoma, TN  37388 

     falawson@lighttube.net          931-455-2925 
 

Note: Dues can be paid at the March meeting.  

http://www.highlandphoto.org.uk
mailto:suebrewer@highlandphoto.org.uk
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Minutes of 18 January, 2011, Meeting  
President Chuck Lawson called the meeting to order 

at 7:15 p.m. with sixteen (16) members present.  

Minutes of Last Meeting:  Desireé Porter moved 

to accept the minutes of the last meeting as printed in 

The Sporran. The motion was seconded and passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Ken Stewart was 

out of town. The current report will be emailed for 

inclusion in the business meeting reports. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS will be taken at the 

March 15 meeting. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Newsletter by email:  A motion was made to go 

ñGreenò and send The Sporran by email. Discussion 

followed. All membership emails are well docu-

mented and secure, with email addresses in blind 

copy format. We voted to offer our newsletter to 

members in an electronic .pdf format. An email will 

be sent prior to the next publishing for members to 

opt in or out of the .pdf format. Those opting out will 

continue to receive a ñPurpleò hard copy in the mail. 

Burns Dinner: Fran Lawson announced set-up at 

noon, January 29, and asked for volunteers. Randal 

Cunningham, Tammy Overman, and René Cavett 

agreed to help. The teardown crew will consist of 

those that are remaining at the close of the evening 

activities. 

Other Old Business:  A moment of silence was ob-

served for Sandy Greig.  

NEW BUSINESS  

Denise Smith announced that the Celtic Cup is ex-

hibiting at the Celtic Concert at the South Jackson 

Community Center in March. An email with details 

will be sent in the near future. 

John Scarbrough moved to adjourn and was sec-

onded by Gary Overman at 7:25pm. 

No program due to final preparations for the Burnsô 

Dinner, which continued to be addressed by mem-

bers who remained after the close of the business 

meeting.  

Desire® F. Porter, Secretary 
 

2011 Burns Celebration  
WOW! Another exciting and successful Burns Sup-

per is history. The Burns Committee has already met 

to address ways to improve the event for 2012. We 

have gotten feedback from many of you who were 

there, we would like to hear from more of you. As 

usual, there were a few glitches, but none that cannot 

be addressed and rectified for the next event. Due to 

 

continued overall enthusiasm for the venue, the 2012 

Burns Celebration will again be at Lakewood Coun-

try Club, on 28 January to be exact. We will once 

again be able to give up to four scholarships this 

year. The committee has already received some ap-

plications; we welcome more. Our scholarships con-

tinue to be not only an investment in sustaining our 

Scottish culture and heritage, but also in keeping top-

notch entertainers available to our Society. Decisions 

on this yearôs recipients will be made by 01 April.   

Now, the part I hate, individual ñthank youôs,ò not 

hating giving ñthanksò for much appreciated assis-

tance at the celebration, but the fact that, in a list like 

this, a person or two is always overlooked. It must  

be unavoidable, so, Mòran taing to Linda Hudson, 

Ken Stewart, John Scarbrough for continuing to 

serve so well on the committee; to Desireé Porter, 

Tammy Overman, René Cavett for work on regis-

tration, to Tammy and René also for help with set-

up, to René also for help with the Silent Auction; to 

Jim Kilpatrick for initiating first-time kilt wearers; 

to Katherine Smith for the grace; to Chuck Law-

son, Jim Kilpatrick, Heath Barkley for their spir-

ited haggis address; to Elizabeth Southerland and 

Ed Lawson for their amusing laddiesô and lassiesô 

toasts; to Vance Pituch, in uniform, for his proud 

and reverential toast to the military; to Tom Bentley 

for what some have called ñthe best everò Immortal 

Memory, to Tom also for help with set-up; to Ted & 

Sue Sheldon for work with the Silent Auction; to 

Martha & John Scarbrough for their on-going 

dedication to Flowers of the Forest; to Katie Sny-

der, Kell Coulter, Abby Holloway, Jesse Dean, 

Steve McAmis for excellently entertaining us; to 

Greg Cutcliff for producing/directing the excellent 

entertainment in addition to his usual duties as HRSS 

piper in various program segments and for the addi-

tion of a Ceilidh to close out the evening; to Hazel 

Dalgleish, Shari Mabe, Nick Cutcliff for adding 

their talents to the others for the Ceilidh. And last, 

but not in any way least, to Randal Cunningham 

for who he is to and what he does for our Society, for 

being our Honor Guard, for being first at set-up and 

last at take-down, for hospitably welcoming all. His 

energy and enthusiasm and devotion combine to be 

one of HRSSô greatest assets. On behalf of the Burns 

Committee and the officers of the Society, a double 

Mòran taing to everyone who attended this yearôs 

birthday party for our beloved bard and contributed 

to another roaring success.  
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